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North Carolina Native Plant Society

Promoting the enjoyment and conservation of North Carolina’s native plants and their habitats through education, protection, propagation, and advocacy since 1951

                                      September 8, 2006
Governor Michael F. Easley

Office of the Governor

20301 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, NC 27699-0301

Dear Governor Easley:

The North Carolina Native Plant Society is an organization of native plant enthusiasts devoted to promoting the enjoyment and conservation of native plants and their habitats through education, protection, and propagation.  We have learned that Chimney Rock Park in Rutherford County is currently for sale by the Morse family, and we are writing to urge you to do everything you can to help protect Chimney Rock Park.  Making this land part of the new Hickorynut Gorge State Park would ensure the protection of this unique natural area, conserve habitat for native plants and animals, and make it available for the enjoyment of North Carolinians for years to come.

According to the NC Natural Heritage Program Rutherford County Inventory, Chimney Rock Park is one of the most significant natural heritage sites in the State.  Natural Heritage Program records indicate that the park contains at least 16 rare plant species including the federally endangered White Irisette (Sisyrinchium dichotomum) and Rock Gnome Lichen (Gymnoderma lineare) and five rare animal species including the state endangered peregrine falcon (Falco peregrinus) and green salamander (Aneides aeneus).  

We love the Chimney Rock area so much that we visited it during our annual spring field trip in 2006.  It would be a mistake to lose Chimney Rock Park to private developers who may not have the best interests of the unique natural communities are rare species in mind.

We appreciate the State's commitment to land conservation through programs such as the Million Acres Initiative, One North Carolina Naturally, the Land for Tomorrow coalition, and the Natural Heritage Trust Fund, and we encourage you and the staff of North Carolina State Parks to continue to work toward protecting Chimney Rock Park as one of North Carolina's unique natural treasures.

Sincerely,

Tom Harville

President

cc:
Mr. Bill Ross

Mr. Lewis Ledford


Ms. Lisa Riegel
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